
January 3, 2023 
 
 
To: Oklahoma County Criminal Justice Authority 
From: Bryne Beck, Finance Director 
 
The income statement for the OCCJA for November 2022 is attached. 
 
 
REVENUE 
 
Total income in November was $3,126,001, a favorable variance to budget of $57,782. This 
includes $42,893 added to the invoice to BOCC for the supplement approved in September. Most 
of our revenue will continue to come from the general fund of Oklahoma County. Other sources 
of income for the month were: 
 

• Oklahoma Department of Corrections revenue for October of $155,331 was above budget 
by $30,331. The average daily population for ODOC inmates was 175. 
 

• Telephone revenue of $144,637 was ahead of the monthly minimum guarantee of 
$104,200. 

 
• Commissary revenue was $58,603 and above the budget by $4,603. 

 
 
 
EXPENSES 
 
Total expenses for November were $3,294,817 for an unfavorable variance to budget of $22,826. 
 

• Salaries, Wages & Benefits totaled $1,751,706 for the month and were below budget by 
$35,629. 

 
• Detainee Onsite Medical Care of $647,758 is comprised of our monthly payment of 

$635,366 to TurnKey Health for comprehensive medical services and the additional 
$12,392 for the COVID amendment. 
 

• Detainee Offsite Medical Care of $62,534 was below budget by $3,466. 
 

• Utilities bill for electricity $42,001 was above budget by $6,001. 
 

• Utilities bill for steamed and chilled water was $104,473 was above budget by $2,417. 
 

• Vehicle repair of $12,854 was above the budget by $12,254 for damage done from an 
accident. 

 



• Kitchen supplies of $19,832 was above budget by $9,332 due to a price increase in 
supplies and an order of paper spoons. 

 
• Professional Service legal fees were $68,543, over the budget by $4,543. 

 

• Professional Service for transportation of $128,184 was above the budget by $64,184 due 
to an outstanding monthly invoice. 

 
• Video equipment of $39,997 was for the partial payment of the new security cameras. 

 

SUMMARY 
 
For the month of November 2022, jail operations produced a net loss for the month of $168,816. 
This is mainly due to higher utilities bills, legal fees, kitchen supplies, vehicle repair, and 
professional service for transportation.  
 
 
 






